KIRKLINTON PARISH COUNCIL

David J Gasgarth                                                                      Redhouse, Smithfield,
Clerk to the Parish Council                                                       Smithfield, Kirklinton,

                                                                                                  Carlisle, Cumbria, CA6 6BP                 

                                                                                                  Telephone (01228) 675524

                                                                                                   E.mail: dgasgarth@aol.com

The Annual Parish Meeting and Annual General Meeting of Kirklinton Parish Council  Tuesday 12 May 2020
Due to the current CORVID 19 Regulations the above meetings have been cancelled. 

As the Chairperson and Vice-Chairperson are usually elected at the Annual meeting for the ensuing year, these elections cannot obviously take place. In these circumstances the Regulations allow for the current appointments to continue until the next annual meeting or when the Parish Council determines. Therefore Mike and Ivor will continue in their respective roles until otherwise determined.

The process by which the previous year’s accounts are audited and approved by the Parish Council has been put back by a couple of months so we have until 31 July 2020 to finalise the process. Depending on how the current lockdown is eased over the coming weeks we may be able to hold our next meeting on the date agreed i.e.14 July 2020 – we will just have to wait and see. If not we may have to devise another way to get the accounts approved.

Our current Financial Regulations already allow for the emergency payment of Invoices by the Clerk in consultation with the Chairperson. We will have to do this for such things as the Council’s Insurances and payments to HMRC.

Consequently, there is nothing so urgent on the Agenda that it cannot wait until the meeting scheduled in July (hopefully).
I hope this brief note keeps you reasonably informed on the current position as regards meetings and other business of the Parish Council.

David Gasgarth  
Clerk to the Parish Council
PS  It would be helpful if I could have everybody’s email address on file. I already have email addresses for Mike, Ivor and Natelie so if the others are prepared to let me have theirs please email me the details.  
